
CHESS NOTES   05.09.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
This season’s Division 1 campaign was concluded whe n 
Lincoln visited the 6 th  form common room at St.James School 
in Bargate, Grimsby where the hosts have played for  the 
last few years. Before that they played at the Cons ervative 
Club and the Wheatsheaf Hotel both just around the corner 
from the current venue. Before that their watering hole was 
the canteen at the Cherry Valley factory canteen no t far 
from Blundell Park home of Grimsby Town football cl ub. 
 
Over the years there have been many ding-dong battl es 
between Lincoln and Grimsby and it’s not that long ago that 
Grimsby were able to field 2 teams in Division 1 an d three 
in Division 2. Their current Division 2 sides Grims by D and 
Grimsby E (now known as Grimsby 1875 after the year  the 
club was formed) are a hangover from those days. 
 
Today’s match, although fiercely contested, has lit tle 
bearing on the league title as Lincoln, champions f or the 
last 5 season, had already made it 6 in a row havin g 
dropped only 1 point in their draw with Louth while  Grimsby 
were destined to finish on runners up regardless. 
 
On board 1 Lincoln’s Claudio Mangione was paired as  white 
against Grimsby’s Andrew Dyce and we pick up the ga me after 
black has just played 26. ...Ne5 (see diagram). Cla udio 
pressed forward the pawn with 27. c6 Bxa3 28. Qxa3 Rb8 but 
black overlooked that his knight was trapped and Cl audio 
duly played 29. f4 and black resigned. 
 
A win also for Czech import Jiri Lhotka and draws f or David 
Coates and yours truly gave Lincoln a narrow 3-2 vi ctory. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


